

Executive Minutes
SGA – October 5th, 2021

Call to Order

Meeting started at 5:03 PM.

Approval of Minutes

Fuston motions, Humphrey seconds.

Attendance

President O’zee: Present

Vice President Humphrey: Present

Treasurer Fuston: Present

Secretary Brown: Present

Parliamentarian Hixon: Present

Advisor Shores: Present

Advisor Bertrand: Present

Vice President of Student Success and Human Resources Trevino: Present

Reports

Advisor Shores

- Success on first SGA meeting

President’s

- COVID Information forum and SGA Meeting went well.
- OSGA President’s Retreat was cancelled. Reschedule for January is currently in the works.

Main Motions

New Business

a. Fall Congress

- i. November 6th and 7th is when OSGA Congress will occur.
- ii. Bidding for OSGA Congress to be held on USAO campus.

- iii. Congress would be seated in Davis Amphitheater and 5-6 rooms would be needed to hold individual committees. Saturday lunches and lodging would come from individual budgets.
- iv. Q: Treasurer Fuston - What duties would be required of USAO SGA members?
- v. A: President O'zee – Recommended participation and filling out facility requests for rooms.
- vi. USAO Homecoming is November 5th and 6th. This could interfere with OSGA if it is hosted on USAO campus. Advisor Shores recommends conferring with Senate.
- vii. Q: VP Humphrey – Should this bid be placed on upcoming SGA Senate meeting?
- viii. A: President O'zee – Yes.
- ix. Membership Dues are \$250 and bill will need to be written to pay for this expense from general funds as well as sign-up sheet for who would like to attend OSGA.

Legislation Ideas

- a. Treasurer Fuston:
 - i. Resolution for second floor of old gym to be redone.
 - ii. As well as T-Shirts for SGA.
 - iii. Shirts for basketball event.
 - iv. Ultimate Frisbee and frisbee golf.
- b. VP Humphrey:
 - i. More laundry dryers/washers for Lawson.
 - ii. Was approached by students to have some sort of replacement for the trees that were cut down.
 - iii. Senator Isabellah Willoughby and Senator Mariah Carnegie wrote a bill to get badges for SGA.
 - 1. President O'zee is concerned with return rate of badges.
 - 2. VP Humphrey explains that the badges would have the individual's name on the badge.
 - 3. President O'zee thinks that a paper name badge will suffice.
 - 4. VP Humphrey believes that proper badges give a sense of pride to those who have it and these are not expensive to provide.
 - iv. Status of Hamock legislation?
 - v. Any more legislation ideas can be sent to VP Humphrey.
- c. President O'zee:
 - i. Was approached by a faculty member and student to have SGA fund some event.
- d. Parliamentarian Hixon
 - i. Giant pothole near Robertson and Nash Library building needs to be addressed.

Open Discussion & Announcements

- Student Leadership Conference on October 7th at 6:45 PM.
- Trunk or Treat Sign up. Staff, faculty, and students pass out candy to student.
- Circular oval desk progress?
- Drover Madness is October 20th.
- Suggest Spirit Week to SAB.

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 5:44 PM.